
Minutes for Bits N Pieces 4-H Club – December 8th, 2024 

Call to order. 

A club awards banquet meeting of Bits N Pieces was held on December 8th @ 405pm at the 4-H Community Bldg., and was presided 
over by our president, Lily. 

Attendees 

• Voting members in attendance: Kai, Cooper, Sofia, Gabe, Lily, Ella, Leah, Owen, Aynslee, Adam, Carmen, Lucille, Dani, Alaina, 
Danea, Allen, Heidi 

• Guests in attendance: Beau Johnston, Henry & Casey Budge 
• Members not in attendance: Ashe, Tatum, McKinley, CJ, Katelyn, Emily 

Approval of minutes 

• Minutes of the November meeting were read by Heidi and approved by Allen 

Officer’s reports 

• Vice President’s report – Colorado 4-H Northern Italy trip, County Fair Dates & Clover Connection 
• Treasurer’s report read by Aynslee 
• Reporter – No report 
• Refreshments – None provided – but will find out if there are any food allergies we need to be aware of  

Other reports 

• Gift wrapping at Murdoch’s in December – Susan scheduled for December 15th 
• Crafting at Columbine Nursing Homes in Windsor on December 21st @ 10am – Joan set up 
• 4-H Enrollment is now open – please enroll using 4-H Online. Please fill out the entire entry and at the end, you can click PAY 

BY CHECK and then go to the county website and pay online at https://www.larimer.gov/extension/larimer-county-4-
h/signup  

• Club Dues are due by January 31, 2025 – you can pay online on our website www.bitsnpiecesclub.org   
• January 12th meeting will be making our Community Service Bears – delivery will be Feb 8th to both Ft. Collins and Windsor.  

Members need to bring glue guns, newspaper, extension cords, fabric scraps, club will provide the bears 
• Field Trip ideas include REI Snowshoeing class – Susan will research; CSU ARDEC tour – Dani will research 

Announcements 

• Member demonstrations will begin in February/March with our senior members going first.  We will continue 
demonstrations thru our June meeting.  County Demonstration contest date should be in the January Clover 
Connection. 

• Rachel in the Extension Office would like to start a Parliamentary Procedure team to compete at State at CSU. Please 
reach out to her by email for more information. 

• Our new officer team was elected for the 24/25 year; President – Allen, Vice President – Cooper, Secretary – Lily, 
Treasurer – Aynslee, Reporter – Kai, Sargent at Arms – Heidi; Refreshments/Recreation - Casey 

 Adjournment – Lily adjourned the meeting, and this was agreed upon at 448pm.  

Next Meeting is January 12th @ 4pm in the 4-H Community Bldg – Club Community Service, Bear Making 
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